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As part of the NSW Government's plan to rebuild essential services, a project is underway  
to upgrade Kogarah Public School. 

Remediation investigations 
During site investigations as part of the Kogarah Public School upgrade, small traces of asbestos containing 
material were found in the soil near the entrance to the COLA. 

This area has now been covered and does not pose a risk to students, staff or the community, however, this  
find necessitates further investigations, which will take place outside of school hours from 8 am to 5 pm on 
Saturday 22 March and Sunday 23 March. 

These investigations are being undertaken by a team of specialist environmental engineers and are used to give 
us a better understanding of the soil conditions where the upgrade will take place. 

Testing will confirm the extent and nature of the asbestos containing materials find and determine if further 
remediation works are needed. Please see map overleaf outlining where testing will take place. 

This work will involve taking small soil samples around the school site and cutting into some concreted areas  
to access the soil underneath. The concrete cutting is anticipated to be noisy and will only be conducted  
on the Saturday. 

If any further remediation is required, it will be done in accordance with work health and safety laws, regulations 
and guidelines and the site-specific Asbestos Management Plan. It will be completed by licensed and 
accredited asbestos contractors and monitored by an independent hygienist. The community will receive further 
notifications if remediation work is required. 

For more information about asbestos, visit the NSW Health website: health.nsw.gov.au/environment/factsheets 
The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and local community is our highest priority. We will keep the 
community updated. 

If you have any questions about this work, please contact the NSW Department of Education using the  
details below. 

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work.

For more information 

Phone: 1300 482 651 
Email: schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au 
Website: schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au
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Contact us

If you have any questions about this project, you can 
contact School Infrastructure during business hours:

Website: schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au

Email: schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au

Phone: 1300 482 651

schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au
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